THE COLLEGIATE

FORTNIGHT

NEWSLETTER OF RESIDENTIAL COLLEGES OF THE DARLING DOWNS INSTITUTE OF ADVANCED EDUCATION

No. 137

Friday, 06 October, 1989

ANNUAL VALEDICTORY DINNER

The 1989 Annual Valedictory Dinner of Residential Colleges was held on Saturday, 30 September in the McGregor Dining Hall. A total of 206 guests including graduating students, their parents/guardians, senior staff of the Institute and members of McGregor and Concannon Councils attended the dinner. As Chief Guest, Mrs Allison Dickson, Deputy Chairperson of the DDIAE Council delivered the Valedictory address. Colleges wish to express their thanks and appreciation to all who supported this special occasion. Special thanks to Cathy Gordon (Resident Fellow at Steele Rudd) and her willing band of helpers for a job well done in decorating the hall commensurate with the occasion.

The Annual Valedictory Dinner is a very special occasion for all graduating students in which parents and friends are able to celebrate the educational achievement and success of the graduates. The colleges congratulate all final year students who are expected to complete courses at the end of 1989.

CONCANNON COLLEGE

AZZOPARDI, Joseph	McCARTHY, Amanda
BRADY, Greg	METE, Francesca
CAMPBELL, Rhonda	O'SHEA, John
COLEMAN, Wendy	PARTRIDGE, Sandra
COSGROVE, Michael	PULSFORD, Angela
BASTON, Jenny	SCHOSTAKOWSKI, Kim
EVANS, Andrew	SUTCLIFFE, Catherine
GILLEATT, Jenny	TOMERINI, Michael
LUPI, Matthew	WILKES, Michael

STEELE RUDD COLLEGE

ANDREWS, Mark	HOUSTON, Kristy
BARBIR, Sizi	JENNER, Adrienne
D'ADDARIO, Lisa	MALASA, Martin
DRIES, Mervyn	PLAYFORD, Alison
ELLIOTT, Leonard	STALLMAN, Adrian
FOTEA, Frank	STIFF, Karen
HENNESSY, Cheryl	VARY, Neil

McGREGOR COLLEGE

AMBROSETTI, Angelina	MORRIS, Sandra
ARNOLD, Mark	O'DOWD, Shaun
BBRGANN, Wanita	PARRY, Greg
BOND, John	PRESTON, Susan
CRAWFORD, Sandra	REINKE, Donna
DALY, Karen	ROBERTSON, Melanie
DODD, Kathryn	ROFFE, Yvonne
FELLOWS, Janelle	ROLES, Romola
HADE, Nicola	SAKZEWSKI, Tanya
HOOD, David	SAMIOS, Janet
LANE, Karen	SIEBENHAUSEN, Faye
LUCKE, Rosalie	TAPIOLAS, Paula
MILLER, Warren	VANCE, Leah

SPECIAL ARRANGEMENTS DURING EXAMINATION WEEKS

- . For your convenience, breakfast will be served from 7a.m. to 8.30a.m. during week days.
- Tea and coffee facilities will be available in common rooms for a well earned break from work at night.
- Our ground staff have been instructed to avoid lawn mowing activities close to residential blocks.
- . Students will be expected to keep noise down. Please consider fellow residents by keeping doors closed, radios etc turned down, (use headphones if you enjoy loud music) and avoid loud conversations in your room.

LAST DATE FOR RE-ADMINSSON APPLICATIONS

Please note that the closing date for Application for Re-Admission to Residential Colleges for 1990 is Friday, 20 October 1989.

Applications can still be obtained from Anne Pember at the Warden's Office.

APPLICATIONS FOR VACATION ACCOMMODATION

If you wish to stay in college after the completion of examinations on 20 October, 1989 please complete an "accommodation form" which is available from Miss Jan Brose at the Warden's Office. The last date for applying for vacation accommodation is this Friday, 6 October 1989.

MOVING OUT OF COLLEGE

Following the completion of examinations residents are required to move out of Colleges by 10.00a.m. on Saturday, 21 October. Only those students who have applied for accommodation during the vacation will remain in residence after 21 October, 1989.

BOOKING-OUT PROCEDURES

- . Clear your room of all your belongings. Please do not leave any of your belongings in college during the summer vacation.
- Leave your room tidy and place all rubbish in the bins outside your block.
- . Remove bed linen and place it to one side of your room.
- . Turn off all switches and close windows.
- . Lock your door, hand in your key and sign out.
- Signing out on Saturday, 21 October will be undertaken in individual colleges between 8.00a.m. and 10.00a.m. Booking-out prior to this date can be done at the Warden's Office during normal office hours.

2nd ANNUAL CONCANNON ORATION

Professor Tess Cramond, the foundation Professor of Anaesthetics at the University of Queensland delivered the 2nd Concannon College Oration on Wednesday night (4.10.89). The theme of Professor Cramond's address "A privilege and a Responsibility - The Challenge of Terminal Care" embraced issues pertaining to palliative or continuing care for the terminally ill; euthanasia; ethical considerations in relation to the withdrawal of treatment that is ineffective in relieving pain and suffering; patients' rights to be told the truth through an understandable and convincing explanation.

EXTENSIONS TO STEELE RUDD

Extensions to the kitchen/dining facilities and the construction of two new residential blocks at Steele Rudd College have already commenced. These extensions are expected to be completed by the end of January 1990.

CRITERIA FOR RE-ADMISSION TO COLLEGES

The following criteria has been adopted by the Institute Council.

- 1. Academic performance of students determined on the basis of results released by the Institute.
- As a rule, students completing less than 85% of their normal units will have low priority for readmission.
- 3. Evidence of successful assimilation to the collegiate enviornment.

RSA ACTIVITIES

The Warden, Deputy Warden and Resident Fellows would like to express their thanks to RSA members and the executives of the RSA's of the three colleges for a job well done in the organisation of social, sporting and cultural activities throughout the year. Our thanks are extended to the RSA Presidents - Steve Hegedus, Leon Love and Noella Kelleher for their leadership of dedicated supporters in their respective colleges.

CERTIFICATE OF CREDIT OF RESIDENTIAL FEES

Students who are not required to participate in any formal exams can obtain a Certificate of Credit of Residential Fees form at the Warden's Office from Miss Jan Brose.

GOOD LUCK FOR YOUR EXAMINATIONS

The staff of the Residential Colleges wish all residents 'good luck' in the forth coming examinations. We sincerely hope you are successful in your educational endeavours and achieve your academic aspirations.